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I51e-1 Introductory comment is noted. This comment expresses an opinion of 

the commenter and does not relate to specific environmental impacts 
of the project. No further response is required.  

 
I51e-2 It is noted that the most recent comments from DSFPD were provided 

July 28, 2014.  In this letter, DSFPD does state that should the County 
accept the use of Miller Station as meeting the intent of the General 
Plan, the District will respond to the development under its own 
response time standards of 7 to 9 minutes within the Project.  
However, the County General Plan Policy S-6.4 sets a 5-minute travel 
time standard and therefore fire service Options 1 through 4 are 
proposed to meet the 5-minute travel time to the Project (see Global 
Response: Fire and Medical Services).  This EIR is intended to 
disclose the environmental impacts of the four fire service options so 
the decision makers can make an informed decision on the project. 

 
I51e-3 As indicated in response to comment I51e-2 above, it is acknowledged 

that the DSFPD can provide response to the site within 7 to 9 minutes 
but the County General Plan Policy S-6.4 sets a 5-minute travel time 
standard. 

 
I51e-4 See Global Response: Fire and Medical Services. 
 
I51e-5 This comment does not provide an explanation of why the commenter 

believes the fire service Options 1 and 2 are infeasible and, therefore, 
no more specific response can be provided or is required. See Global 
Response: Fire and Medical Services. 

 
I51e-6 This request does not raise a specific and significant environmental 

issue under CEQA.  (See CEQA Guidelines section 15132(d).)  
Further, the broad request for documents should be submitted as a 
Public Records Act request under Government Code Section 6253 
where responsive records, to the extent not exempt from disclosure, 
can be made available for review after the payment of the costs of 
reproduction as stated in section 6253(b). 
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I51e-7 See Global Response: Fire and Medical Services. 
 
 
 
I51e-8 See Global Response: Fire and Medical Services. 
 
 
 
 
I51e-9 See Global Response: Fire and Medical Services. 
 
I51e-10 There is no information to substantiate the claim made by the 

commenter.  The Mountain Ridge Road Fire Station Alternative was 
analyzed in the FEIR as an alternative, and included locating a fire 
station in phase 5 and improving Mountain Ridge Road as a public 
road.  Refer to Global Response: Easements (Covey Lane and 
Mountain Ridge Roads) and Global Response: Off-Site Improvements 
– Environmental Analysis and Easement Summary Table for additional 
details related to this topic. 

 
I51e-11 See Global Response: Fire and Medical Services. 
 
I51e-12 See Global Response: Fire and Medical Services. 
 
I51e-13 Comment noted.  See Global Response: Fire and Medical Services. 
 
I51e-14 As indicated in the FEIR (see subchapter 2.7.2.4), a portion of the 

project (71 units) can be served by Station 11 within a 5-minute travel 
time.  See Global Response: Fire and Medical Services. 

 
I51e-15 See Global Response: Fire and Medical Services. 
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I51e-16 The commenter’s opinion is acknowledged and included in the 
project’s FEIR for the decision makers to consider. 

 
I51e-17 Mitigation M-HZ-1 states that either an easement shall be obtained to 

allow compliance with the 100 feet meet FMZ standards off-site, or 
measures identified in the FPP shall be used to provide equivalent fire 
protection.  The easement would allow the project access to the 
adjacent parcels to complete brush management. If the adjacent 
property owners do not agree to an easement, then the project would 
implement the equivalent fire protection measures.  Either mitigation 
option would be effective and enforceable, and would provide 
protection in compliance with the County Consolidated Fire Code.   

 
I51e-18 As indicated above, mitigation M-HZ-1 would be effective, and would 

provide protection in compliance with the County Consolidated Fire 
Code.  No changes to the project are warranted. 

 
I51e-19 The quote provided by this comment is accurate, and is intended to 

provide a conclusion for the approximately one page of preceding 
evacuation plan analysis. As the impact would be less than significant, 
mitigation is not warranted. 

 
I51e-20 The commenter’s concern is acknowledged and included in the 

project’s FEIR for the decision makers to consider. 
 
I51e-21 The traffic analysis included in Chapter 2.3 is intended to address 

average daily traffic conditions and is not intended to analyze the 
evacuation traffic.  No area of San Diego County has roads that can 
handle a mass evacuation without some level of congestion.  It would 
be infeasible to build roads large enough to preclude some level of 
congestion during a mass evacuation, given the infrequency of mass 
evacuations and the many variables involved in emergency situations. 
Instead, evacuation plans call for evacuations to be implemented in 
phases, with numerous evacuation routes, based on predetermined 
trigger points so smaller percentages of the evacuees are on the road 
at the same time.  When a wildfire occurs, if it reaches a 
predetermined trigger point, then the population segment located in a 
particular vulnerable area downwind of that trigger point would be 
evacuated.  Then, when the fire reaches the next trigger point, the next 
phase of evacuation would occur.  This would allow smaller groups of 
people and correspondingly fewer vehicles to more freely evacuate  
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I51e-21 (cont.) 
 areas.  The Evacuation Plan determined that the location of the project 

and the existing and planned roads provide adequate multi-directional 
primary and secondary emergency evacuation routes (Evacuation 
Plan, page 8).     

 
I51e-22 The comment does not raise any specific issue regarding that analysis 

and, therefore, no more specific response can be provided or are 
required.  However, the comment will be included as part of the record 
and made available to the decision makers prior to a final decision on 
the proposed project. 

 
I51e-23 Refer to response to comment I51e-21. 
 
I51e-24 This comment identifies West Lilac Road and Circle R Drive as 

westerly evacuation routes consistent with the FEIR analysis.   
 
I51e-25 The project does include improvements to West Lilac Road as 

identified in this comment, but the purpose of these improvements is to 
improve daily traffic flows and to provide frontage improvements.  
While the West Lilac Road improvements may also improve 
evacuation conditions, it is not the primary purpose of these 
improvements.  Refer to response to comment I51e-21 above 
regarding evacuation procedures.  As indicated in the FEIR subchapter 
2.7.6, impacts associated with emergency response and evacuation 
plans would be less than significant and no mitigation is warranted. 
Refer to response I51e-24 above. 

 
I51e-26 With respect to the single evacuation route to the east, the FEIR 

analyzed the road network design and determined the project would 
provide adequate ingress and egress for residents as well as 
emergency access and conform to General Plan Goal M-4.  The roads 
within the project site were designed to accommodate emergency 
vehicles and allow residents to evacuate efficiently if necessary 
(General Plan Policy M-4.4) and the project would provide four 
connecting points to existing roads ensuring that both local and 
surrounding residents have alternate routes (General Plan Policy M-
4.2). (see FEIR, subchapter 2.3.3.3.)   
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 I51e-27 Refer to response I51e-24 and I51e-26 above. 
 
I51e-28 As indicated in response I51e-26, overall road network design for the 

project would provide adequate ingress and egress for residents as 
well as emergency access.  Terrain, fuel loads, and wildfire risks were 
evaluated as a part of the Fire Protection Plan and adequately 
addressed in the EIR to determine environmental impacts.  Refer to 
FEIR subchapter 2.7 and the Fire Protection Plan for details.   
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I51e-29 The FEIR concluded the project would have a less than significant 
impact related to evacuation plans and no mitigation was warranted. 

 
I51e-30 The commenter’s concern is acknowledged and included in the 

project’s FEIR for the decision makers to consider.  The analysis 
included in FEIR subchapter 2.7 and the Fire Protection Plan is in 
compliance with the County’s requirements. 

 
I51e-31 The commenter’s request is acknowledged and included in the 

project’s FEIR for the decision makers to consider.  The FEIR 
concluded the project would have a less than significant impact related 
to evacuation plans and no mitigation was warranted. The analysis 
included in FEIR subchapter 2.7 and the Fire Protection Plan is in 
compliance with the County’s requirements. 

 
I51e-32 This text is discussing the site access points for project Phases 4 and 

5, and is identifying that Rodriquez Road would be an emergency 
access point for the project.  This statement does not imply that 
Rodriquez Road is for internal project circulation. 

 
I51e-33 The map referenced in this comment and shown in FEIR Figure 2.7-3 

accurately shows Rodriguez Road as an evacuation route consistent 
with the quoted statement. 

 
I51e-34 Portions of Covey Lane and Rodriguez Road currently extend into the 

project site, and Mountain Ridge Road is proposed to be extended into 
the project site.  As shown in FEIR Figure 1-7, the portions of these 
roadways within the project site would be used for internal project 
circulation.  The off-site portions of Rodriguez Road would only be 
used by the project for emergency access and access would be limited 
via on-site gates (see “restricted access points” on Figure 1-7).  
Mountain Ridge Road would only be used for the southern portion of 
Phase 5 and would be gated The off-site portion of Covey Lane that 
extends between the project boundary and West Lilac Road would be 
improved to public road standards and would be used for both public 
and emergency access. 

 
I51e-35 Refer to response to comment I51e-34 above. 
 
I51e-36 The FEIR correctly identifies the usage of these roadways.  Due to the 

lack of specificity of this comment, it is unclear where the reader is 
requesting further clarification and no additional response can be 
provided. 
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I51e-37 See Global Response: Easements (Covey Lane and Mountain Ridge 
Road) for a thorough discussion of legal easement rights.   

 
I51e-38 See Global Response: Easements (Covey Lane and Mountain Ridge 

Road) for a thorough discussion of legal easement rights.   
 
I51e-39 Refer to Global Response: Easements (Covey Lane and Mountain 

Ridge Roads). 
 
I51e-40 Refer to Global Response: Easements (Covey Lane and Mountain 

Ridge Roads). 
 
I51e-41 Refer to Global Response: Easements (Covey Lane and Mountain 

Ridge Roads).  The overall road network design for the project would 
provide adequate emergency access and compliance with the Fire 
Code.  As such, no emergency access mitigation is required. 

 
I51e-42 Refer to Global Response: Easements (Covey Lane and Mountain 

Ridge Roads).  
 
I51e-43 The project would provide adequate emergency access and no 

emergency access mitigation is required.  Refer to Global Response: 
Easements (Covey Lane and Mountain Ridge Roads) regarding 
easement access rights. 

 
I51e-44 The County acknowledges your comment and includes it as part of the 

record.  The ultimate determination of feasibility is made by the County 
Board of Supervisors who prepare the findings in the project approval 
process (Los Angeles Unified School District v. City of Los Angles 
(1997) 58 Cal. App. 4th 1019.).  

 
I51e-45 The County acknowledges your comment and includes it as part of the 

record. Refer to response to comment I51e-44.   
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